Safety/Athletics/Transportation Report-January 2025

Safety:  Now that we are back in session for the second semester, we are restarting our safety drills.  This includes, bus evacuations, fire drills, lock down, shelter in place, tornado and earthquake drills.  With the snow and cold, frustration is elevated for our GES pick up and drop off in the morning and afternoon.  We are working through it and Mr. Piper is doing a great job managing the situation as things occur.  We did not have any stop tip line reports in the last 30 days.  It is on our website and signs are posted throughout the building if anyone has something to report.  We continue to work closely with our police and fire partners to ensure the safety of our students and staff.

Athletics:  Winter sports of boys’ and girls’ basketball are in the middle of their seasons.  Both teams have the opportunity this month to play at Hoosier Gym in Indiana which was the setting for the movie Hoosiers.  Both teams had team bonding experiences where they watched the movie, so they had a better understanding of the opportunity this is for them.  Indoor track has been practicing and their meet season begins this month.  The cheerleaders also have their competition this month at Ryle HS on the 26th.  They usually perform in the morning around 9am.  

Transportation:  Our transportation routes are all running smoothly.  We are currently transporting to and from the following locations:  Southgate, Gateway, RSP, Preschool, and we are driving home from ATC.  One of our buses broke down this month and is currently in for service.  We do have a new bus ordered and are just waiting on delivery.  New bus delivery across the state has been very slow for the past 24-30 months.  Our boys’ basketball team and indoor track team have been using our new vans on a regular basis.  This has eased our burden of having buses down and very few drivers.
